
 
 

       August 14, 2014 

 

Via Electronic Filing 
 
Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary 
Federal Communications Commission 
445 Twelfth Street, S.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20554 
 
 Re: RM-11719 
 
  Ex Parte letter 
 
Dear Ms. Dortch: 
 
 On August 7, 2014, the 800 MHz Transition Administrator notified the FCC that 
rebanding had been completed in NPSPAC Regions 12 (ID), 16 (KS), 24 (MO) and 25 (MT). 
Notwithstanding that notification, it is the LMCC’s understanding that the FCC will not issue a 
Public Notice announcing the availability of 800 MHz Expansion Band or Guard Band spectrum 
in these regions at this time.  As the FCC is aware, the frequency advisory committees (FACs) 
authorized to coordinate this spectrum have not adopted a Memorandum of Agreement 
establishing procedures to avoid instances of application mutual exclusivity for those frequencies 
pending the outcome of the LMCC’s Petition for Rulemaking filed on March 27, 2014, for which 
industry comments were submitted in response to the FCC’s Public Notice in RM-11719.  Once the 
FCC acts on that Petition, the FACs will work promptly to implement appropriate coordination 
procedures for these frequencies.    
 

 
      Respectfully submitted, 
 
       /s/  

  
Gregory Kunkle, President 
Land Mobile Communications Council 
2121 Cooperative Way, Suite 225 
Herndon, VA 20171 
Phone: (202) 434-4178  

 

 
 




